
 

 
Business Impact Estimate 

 

Proposed Ordinance’s Title/Reference: 

 
AN ORDINANCE OF ST. JOHNS COUNTY, FLORIDA, RESTATING AND AMENDING 

ORDINANCE 2010-47 TO REQUIRE A MAJORITY, PLUS ONE VOTE OF THE BOARD OF 

COUNTY COMMISSIONERS TO FURTHER CHANGE ANY OF THE PROVISIONS OF THIS 

ST. JOHNS COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR ORDINANCE; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICT; 

PROVIDING SEVERABILITY; AND PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE 

 

In accordance with Section 125.66 (3), Florida Statutes, the County hereby publishes the following 

information: 

 

1. A summary of the proposed ordinance, including a statement of the public purpose, such as 

serving the public health, safety, morals and welfare of the County: 

 

The purpose of this ordinance is to provide for a form of County administration that best 

assures the adequate and efficient provision of services to the citizens of St. Johns County, 

Florida; provide for coordinated administration of County departments to better protect the 

health, welfare, safety and quality of life of the residents of St. Johns County, Florida; and 

place in the hands of a County Administrator the multitude of details which must necessarily 

arise from the operation of the County as a unit of local government and thus, enable the 

Board of County Commissioners to perform, without unnecessary interruption, its 

fundamental intended purpose of making policies and providing direction to the County 

Administrator pertaining to administration within the framework of law applicable to 

County government in this state. Further, the purpose of this Ordinance is to provide a 

structure for the economic and efficient conduct of County affairs by making the County 

Administrator responsible for handling all matters necessary to accomplish and bring to 

fruition the policies and directives established by the Board of County Commissioners. 

 

2. An estimate of the direct economic impact of the proposed ordinance on private, for-profit 

businesses in the County, including the following, if any: 

 



(a) An estimate of direct compliance costs that businesses may reasonably incur if the 

ordinance is enacted: None. 

 

(b) Any new charge or fee imposed by the proposed ordinance or for which businesses will 

be financially responsible: None. 

 

(c) An estimate of the County’s regulatory costs, including estimated revenues from any 

new charges or fees to cover such costs: None. 

 

3. Good faith estimates of the number of businesses likely to be impacted by the proposed 

ordinance: None. 

 

4. Additional information the County deems useful (if any): 

 

The proposed ordinance applies to all persons similarly situated (individuals as well as 

businesses) and, therefore, the proposed ordinance does not only affect businesses. 


